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CLERK OF THE COUNTY OF SANTA CRUZ 
BOAqD OF SUPERVISORS 

701 OCEAN STREET - Room 500 
GOVERNMENTAL CENTER 

Auzust 26,2002 

SANTA CRUZ, CALIFORNIA 95060 
(831) 454-2323 

Agenda date: September 10,2002 

Bo.lrd of Supervisors 
70 Ocean Street, Room 500 
Santa Cruz, CA 95060 

Re Scheduling hearing for special consideration of the Zoning Administrator’s decision regarding Application No. 
02- 0 1 59 

Members of the Board: 

Pu-suant to Section 18.10.350 of the Santa Cruz County Code, Supervisor Wormhoudt has filed a request for special 
coilsideration of the Zoning Administrator’s decision regarding Application No. 02-01 59, a proposal to increase 
production capacity at the RMC Pacific Materials Davenport cement plant from 875,000 tons annually to 980,000 
tors annually. Requires a commercial development permit amendment and Coastal Permit to amend 88-0 188. 

IT IS THEREFORE RECOMMENDED that a public hearing be scheduled for Tuesday, September 24,2002 at 1 :30 
p.m. or thereafter for your Board to consider this matter. 

Recommended: 

CC: Planning 
RMC Pacific Materials 
Jack Ritchey 
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County of Santa Cruz 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

701 OCEAN STREET, SUITE 500, SANTA CRUZ, CA 95060-4069 

(831) 454-2200 FAX: (831) 454-3262 TDD: (831) 454-2123 

JANET K. BEAUTZ ELLEN PlRlE MARDI WORMHOUDT TONY CAMPOS JEFF ALMQUIST 
FIRST DISTRICT SECOND DISTRICT THIRD DISTRICT FOURTH DISTRICT FIFTH DISTRICT 

August 2 6 ,  2002 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
County of Santa Cruz 
7 0 1  Ocean Street 
Santa Cruz, CA 95060 

RE: REQUEST FOR SPECIAL CONSIDERATION OF APPLICATION 02- 0159  

Dear Members of the Board: 

Commercial Development Permit and Coastal Permit Application 
0 2- 0 1 5 9  for the RMC Pacific Materials cement plant in Davenport 
was approved by the Zoning Administrator to increase annual 
production from 8 7 5 , 0 0 0  tons to 9 8 0 , 0 0 0  tons ( 1 2 % ) .  A number of 
Davenport residents have contacted me regarding concerns about 
the potential impacts of this increase in the plant's annual 
production. Since the increase is permanent and significant, I 
think it is appropriate for the Board to review this application 
and would request such a review as provided by County Code 
Section 1 8 . 1 0 . 3 5 0  - Special Consideration by the Board of 
Supervisors. 

Therefore, I recommend that the Board of Supervisors set 
Application 0 2- 0 1 5 9  for public hearing within 30 calendar days as 
provided under County Code Section 1 8 . 1 0 . 3 5 0 .  

MARDI WORMHOUDT, Supervisor 
Third District 

MW: ted 

cc: RMC Pacific Materials 
Jack Ritchey 
Planning Department 
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